Family Center PTO Meeting April 12, 2023

Attendees

- Deanna Palagallo (President)
- McKenzie Walter (Secretary)
- Haozheng Jiang (Treasurer)
- Lauren Hamburg (Outreach)
- Subasana Shrestha
- Liz Florek
- Kristen Retter

Welcome (Deanna Palagallo)

Budget (Haozheng Jiang)

- \$100 more in donations from parents this month
- \$475 for Teacher Appreciation
- Bank account balance \$10,000 in CD that can't be transferred yet
- \$3,800 made for this school year
- Will offer Zelle in addition to Paypal -fewer fees with Zelle
- Made official bank change to Chase

Next Year Board & Committee Members

- President Deanna Palagallo
- Treasurer Haozheng Jiang
- Secretary McKenzie Walter
- Communications Subasana Shrestha
- Outreach Lauren Hamburg
- Teacher Appreciation Stephanie Goette and Shelby Brett
- Art to Remember Amy Jennings
- Book Fair open
- Fundraising open

Outreach (Lauren Hamburg)

- Collected 67 pounds of oatmeal and \$465 in donations donated during Oatmeal Drive
 - Provided nutrition help for 482 people

Teacher Appreciation (Deanna Palagallo)

- Provided Taco Buddha for Teacher Appreciation work day lunch on Feb 17
- Provided Sugarfire Smokehouse for conference dinner on Mar 13
- Teacher Appreciation week at the FC is May 1-5
- Deanna is planning a small item for each day
- Will email parents for a note, story, etc for teachers
- Will ask families to choose a staff member to make gifts for also
- PTO will help with staff members to make sure everyone is covered
- Discussed a DIY flower arrangement for fresh flowers for teachers
- Deanna will provide snacks from list of teachers favorites

Fundraising (Deanna Palagallo)

- Class pictures
 - Every class has taken pictures

- Picture order form was discussed- send home with parents or have teachers keep track?
- \$10 / picture fundraiser for PTO
- Jennifer could create a gallery for parents to see before but it was discussed and decided that it wasn't necessary
- Art to Remember and Emily Press
 - Can still place orders online
- Clementine's Give Back Event
 - o Monday 5/22 from 4:00-7:00
 - More details and emails to follow
- Wine Fundraiser plan for fall

International Family Liaison (Soyon Park)

No updates

Communications (Stephanie Lee)

No updates

Directors Report (Kristen Retter)

- Thanks for treats in previous months
- Everyone loved lunches provided
- In March Clayton HS students came to classrooms
- Conferences went well
- Staff members are attending national conferences
- Playground committee collecting funds from a donor
- Enrollment going well on Gay Ave campus
- Looking to boost enrollment on HS campus
- Popsicles on the Playground May 15, 5:30-7:00pm

New Business (Deanna Palagallo)

None

Closing (Deanna Palagallo)

• Last meeting of the school year is Wednesday May 24 @ 9:00 am in person